
       Basel, 19 May 2022 

 

Auditors’ report 

We have audited the income statement of “avuba”, the Assistants’ Association at the University of 
Basel, starting 1 January 2021 and concluding 31 December 2021. 

The balances reported in the income statement correspond to the supporting documents. The 
supporting documents for the randomly audited postings are filed appropriately. Accounting is 
extremely clear and proper. 

As of this accounting period, the previous deficit guarantee from the University of Basel will be 
replaced with a fixed annual amount of CHF 50,000. As avuba will have assets in the future, we 
recommend that the executive board draw up a balance sheet in addition to the income statement 
upon completion of the annual accounting process. We also recommend that the budget passed by 
the General Meeting be attached to the minutes of the General Meeting. 

We request that the General Meeting approve the income statement for the period of 1 January 
2021 to 31 December 2021 in its current form and discharge the general manager and the executive 
board. 

 

 

Alena Schmidt      Lea Marie Nienhoff 


